
 
 
Fast Action Needed To Curb Global Warming: Report 
 
By Erin Marie Daly 
 
Law360, New York (June 16, 2009) -- Global warming is on the rise, and 
future temperature increases are likely to be even more marked than current 
rates unless heat-trapping gas emissions are cut substantially, according to 
a climate change report released by the White House on Tuesday. 
 
The report, "Global Climate Change Impacts in the United States," warns of 
longer, more severe droughts, increasingly severe heat waves, rising sea 
levels, and many other negative impacts as a result of unchecked global 
warming. 
 
Climate-related changes already observed globally and in the U.S. include 
increases in air and water temperatures; reduced frost days; increased 
frequency and intensity of heavy downpours; a rise in sea level; and reduced 
snow cover, glaciers, permafrost and sea ice, according to the report, which 
was prepared by the U.S. Global Change Research Program, a collaboration 
between a group of federal agencies and the White House. 
 
Over the past 30 years, temperatures have risen faster in winter than in any 
other season, with average winter temperatures in the Midwest and northern 
Great Plains increasing more than 7 degrees Fahrenheit, the report said. 
 
These climate-related changes are expected to continue while new ones 
develop, including more intense hurricanes with related increases in wind, 
rain, and storm surges, as well as drier conditions in the Southwest and 
Caribbean, the study found. 
 
The report warned that while humans have adapted to changing climatic 
conditions in the past, in the future, adaptations will be particularly 
challenging because society won't be adapting to a new steady state but 
rather to a rapidly moving target. 
 
"Climate will be continually changing, moving at a relatively rapid rate, 
outside the range to which society has adapted in the past," the study said. 
"The precise amounts and timing of these changes will not be known with 
certainty." 
 
Among other things, the report called for taking immediate action on 
reducing emissions of carbon dioxide, noting that sizable early cuts in 
emissions would significantly reduce the pace and the overall amount of 
climate change. 
 
"Earlier cuts in emissions would have a greater effect in reducing climate 
change than comparable reductions made later," the study said. "In addition, 
reducing emissions of some shorter-lived heat-trapping gases, such as 
methane, and some types of particles, such as soot, would begin to reduce 



warming within weeks to decades." 
 
The report garnered praise from lawmakers, including Sen. John Kerry, 
D-Mass., who said the news underscored the need for the swift passage of a 
comprehensive cap and trade program that would reduce carbon emissions and 
decrease the country's dependence on foreign oil. 
 
"This report confirms the reality that's been staring us in the face: the 
devastating impacts of climate change are already being felt in our 
communities," Kerry said. "For those who needed further evidence that 
Congress should take bold and decisive action to pass climate change 
legislation - here it is." 
 
In light of the findings, Rep. Edward J. Markey, D-Mass., said he would hold 
a series of "impact hearings" on the report's conclusions, the first of 
which will be held Thursday. 
 
"This report reinforces the science, renews our dedication to forging a 
national solution, and relegates the last bastions of climate denial to the 
dustbin of history," Markey said. "We waited for eight years to take any 
action on global warming, even as the evidence mounted. Our economy, our 
environment, and our planet can wait no longer." 
 
Environmental groups also lauded the report, saying it confirmed that there 
was an overwhelming scientific consensus that global warming was real and 
would have severe consequences if left unaddressed. 
 
"What is new is that it explains in exhaustive detail how runaway global 
warming will impact us and our children right here in the United States if 
we fail to act," said Carl Pope, executive director of the Sierra Club. 
 
"Congress has the opportunity to solve both today's economic crisis and the 
looming environmental calamity we face by passing a strong, comprehensive 
clean energy and climate bill that is up to the task before us," Pope said. 
 
Others took a more critical approach, saying the government still hadn't 
done enough to address the problem. 
 
Kassie Siegel, director of the Center for Biological Diversity's Climate Law 
Institute, said the report highlighted the scientific urgency for "deep and 
rapid reductions" in greenhouse gas pollution but that the mismatch between 
this urgency and the federal government's response was "tragic." 
 
"While the Obama administration is much better than the Bush administration 
at acknowledging the severity of the climate crisis, unfortunately the Obama 
administration is not moving quickly enough to actually do anything about 
it," Siegel said. 
 
"As this report demonstrates, the climate bill moving through Congress is 
far too weak to bring about the pollution reductions necessary to avert 
climate catastrophe," she said. 
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